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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

Minutes of Meeting held on 10th August 2021 
Attendees:
KW, PC, MC, EV, RU, VD, TM, HM, CH, AN
1. Apologies:
GT, PD, WD, JK, CM, RB
2. Resignation From The Group, VF

CH informed the group that VF had resigned from the PPG. Flowers have been sent to thank VF for her involvement 
3. Minutes of last meeting held 8th April 2020
The practice website is continuously updated with new information.  If the group feel that any further information would be useful to have on the website they will let CH know. 
Discussed the Patient Liaison Volunteer role and due to the complexity of carrying this role out remotely all were in agreement to put this on hold until social distancing measures etc are lifted within the health care setting.

4. Practice Update
Continuation Of New Ways Of Working Due To COVID 19 
CH discussed the ways in which the practice deliver their service due to Covid pandemic including

· Telephone Consultations with GPs (prior to face to face appointment if needed)

· Choice of F2F or telephone consultation with Nurse Practitioners and Practice Nurses

· One way system in place within the practice to keep patients safe who need to attend

· Promotion of e-consultations, generic e-mail address and prescription e-mail address

· Increased use of text messages (particularly to text fit notes and submit images if required)

· Increased number of telephone lines to attempt to manage the demand on the phone lines

· Clinicians using mobile phones to call out to ensure that as many phone lines are available as possible when patients are trying to ring in

· Restrictions within the practice to adhere to social distancing and infection control guidance

· All procedures are back up and running other than spirometry

COVID 19 Booster Vaccine Programme Update
All practices have opted in to PHD (Primary Health Care Darlington) delivering a joint 

covid booster and flu vaccine service. The plan is to delvier this service in a very 

similar way to how we have delivered covid vaccines and flu vaccines in the past 

year, however, as the Arena is now a national vaccination site that venue is no longer 

available to us locally. It is possible that The Old Exchange building will be the 

designated site but we are awaiting confirmation of this. There are still a lot of 

unknowns with regards to who will be leigible for the covid booster, which vaccine will 

be used etc. CH will keep the group updated on this.    
Workforce Update
The practice is still experiencing staff sickness absence and isolation periods, however, this has improved since the group  last met. 
Locum GP cover has been arranged and is in place to ensure appointment capacity is not compromised whilst we introduce five new GP Registrars to the organisation. Info will be added to our practice website re the Registrars that we currently have working in the practice and this info will be kept up to date.
We are currenlty in the process of recruiting a full time Patient Liaison Assistant and increasing working hours for some of the current team members.
A new Business Admin Apprentice has recently joined the team.

AN now has a new role within the practice to assist CH with her duties.

The practice has signed up to be part of the 'Kickstart' scheme helping young people to gain employment. The recruitment process is currently taking place and then the practice will be allocated a young person for six months with all employment costs covered.  

Appointment System Surveys/Review
CH circulated the results of the recent appoinment survey that the practice carried out and actions taken from the feedback given. Actions taken are as follows:
· Offered additional pre-bookable appts 7 days ahead
· Encouraged the PLT to have some flexibility when booking     
               
appts when it comes to continuity of care e.g. next day etc.
· GP/NP/Cervical Screening Appts are available to book online
· It is felt that we offer appts at times when patients prefer them
· Development of CN Pathway ongoing e.g. Booking F2F Appts directly for certain conditions, improving continuity of care etc.
· Promotion Of Pre-bookable Appts – Via website, Fbook page, Newsletter etc.
Patient Feedback/Complaints
Current themes are issues with prescriptions, e.g. order not being placed correctly, scripts going to wrong pharmacy etc., issues with the recording of the covid vaccines and demand on the telephone lines. All are being addressed and any learning/training has been acknowledged and implemented. 
Patient Experience Survey
CFEP surveys, generally used for ‘patient experience’ feedback, have asked the practice to trial their new survey which is designed to incorporate questions in relation to the pandemic and how patients feel this has affected the primary care service that has been provided to them. CH has just received the results and will summarise these, circulate the summary to the group for discussion at our next meeting. 
New Patient Registration Process
The new patient registration process has been reviewed and the practice is currently in the process of updating it. Patients can register both at the front desk and online. Registering online aids those who do not speak English as it gives them the option to register in a variety of different languages. Once the online registration forms have been received the Patient Liasion Team will send them out a text message to complete a health questionaire. Both the patients who register at the front desk and online will both be invited to attend a new patient check with a Health Care Assistant by telephone call.
Encourage Uptake Of Cervical Screening

The practice is looking at different ways to encourage patients to attend a cervical    screening test. More information regarding cervival screening will be added to the practice website and to social media to educate patients on the process of a cervical scrrening check. The invitation letter that is sent to patients inviting them to book a cervical screening check has been reviewed and will be updated to make it more patient friendly. Any patients who do not attend their appointment will be contacted by the Nursing Team to establish the reason why they did not attend and to see if there is any correlation between patients who do not attend. The Nursing Team will then proceed to rebook them in for an appointment. The Cancer Champions within the practice phone patients who are still outstanding for their cervical screening checks to encourage them to book an appointment.
Staff Health & Health Wellbeing 
The practice is working towards the Gold Award for better health at work. The practice will be taking part in various campaigns that the better health at work advocates will be working on. All practices in Darlington took part in the steps challege in July to see which practice could accumalate the most steps in a week – Denmark Street Surgery finished in the middle against all other practices. The practice is proactively working on a hydration campaign to help all employees increase their water intake, various posters have been displayed around the practice. New hydration tracker water bottles have been provided to encourage staff to drink water by a specific time and when to refill their bottle. A staff wellbeing campaign will shortly commence to introduce self care ideas to staff and for them to be more proactive with their wellbeing at work, which will include ways to de-stress, stretches that can be completed at their desks and the use of essiental oils within the practice.
5. Community Council Meeting Update
KW attended a meeting in July 2021. Practices were thanked for their hard work throughout the pandemic. Discussions were had re Heart Failure and Weight Management services. Nothing was discussed re the up and coming changes of the CCG/ICS etc. 
Healthwatch are looking to set up a focus group re MSK services, KW has put herself forward to be involved in this. 

6. Future PPG Meeting Dates
7th October, 1pm
7. A.O.B. 

The group gave some feedback regarding the demand on the telephone system and difficulties contacting the practice via telephone when needed. CH informed the group that the demand on the phone lines are monitored on a weekly basis to ensure we are doing everything we can to attempt to manage this demand. Monday is inevitably the busiest day. We promote other ways in which you can contact the practice as much as possible and we are also in the process of recruiting another full time Patient Liaison Assistant and increasing working hours for current team members.  CH explained that a lot of calls coming through to the practice continue to be in relation to the covid vaccines, whether this be enquiring re how to book an appointment or to report that vaccines are not recorded properly. The GP practice are unable to amend/record administration of covid vaccines as the vaccines are not administered within the practice. The actual vaccinator has to document this. Unfortunately the 119 service are directing patients to their GP Practice which builds the expectation that we can address these queries. All practices are experiencing this and it is taking up a lot of resource unnecessarily so this has been reported to the CCG. 
The group also gave some feedback regarding e-consultations and the complexity of the online form that needs to be completed for those that may have an ongoing problem or may just need to submit their bp readings, height, weight etc. CH explained that the E-Consult system is currently being reviewed and other providers have recently given demonstrations of their systems. Three out of seven seem adequate and further in-depth demonstrations are being arranged. Feedback given by the group will be passed on to include in this process.  
RU asked how the Heath Professionals were finding telephone triage. CH explained that telephone triage is very time consuming and we are now finding that when patients do access our service they have a number of problems. There is a perception that telephone consultations are very quick and a way of avoiding seeing patients and this is absolutely not the case. Some training on telephone triage is being organised for September as practices will begin to close once per month for training again from September. 

Feedback was given regarding how a call was handled by a member of the Patient Liaison Team. CH will retrieve the call and address this as the patient was informed that they had chosen the worst two weeks to contact the practice to get an appointment due to new Registrars joining the team. This isn't the service we wish to provide and this statement was unhelpful and unnecessary. As mentioned earlier, locum GPs were providing additional cover throughout this period of time to ensure appointment capacity was not compromised.
TMC thanked the Patient Liaison Team for assisting her with an issue regarding prescriptions and pharmacies.   
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